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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

6/26/13
The meeting was called to order at 7:10, slightly late due to technical difficulties setting up FaceTime.
ROLL CALL
Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman, Larry Foster (by FaceTime), Karen Stringfellow, Charles Wood
Library Director : Gretchen Beatty

Absent: Andrea Begin
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES OF May 29, 2013
Dani moved to approve the minutes.  Charles seconded.  Larry abstained due to absence from the May meeting.  The minutes were unanimously approved. 
REPORTS

Library Director’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report:
Audit completed Monday, June 10th.   A couple issues came up.  We need  policies for

 Capitalization and Collection Assets.  Auditors were surprised that Accounting Specialists hadn’t set this up for us.  

Heat Repair:  boiler heat exchanger replacement:  See Dani’s notes

Gift from the Foundation:  $2000 to purchase an AWE Children’s Computer Learning Station which was offered at a reduced rate of $2678, full price = $3,937.  The library will pay approximately $800 for the balance.  We are adding 2 headphones, $40, and $50 for shipping.  We will need to purchase a small table for the station.  A thank you card signed by staff is available for you to sign if you wish… and, thanks to Neli for pursuing this successfully!

Front Parking Lot:  Dave Taylor brought a truck load of crushed asphalt to the library parking area last week, then spread it out and graded the low center point to lessen the puddle/lake area.  Dave said the materials, delivery and labor are a “gift from the Taylor family” to the library.  I have sent a thank you note, but wanted the Board to know about this generous contribution.  

Wireless Door Counter purchased from Counting Technologies has arrived.  Cost = $400 with a 2 year warranty.  Vince Suich  installed 6/19/13.  We’ll be generating door count statistics July 2013.

Miscellaneous Repairs:  David Warner has been doing some general maintenance projects in the library:  Fireplace metal trim, replace fireplace timer control, exterior light on north side of bridge, front entry doors sticking.  David is local and charges $25/hr.  

Creek Cleanup by 5 student volunteers from Teens Inc. took place Weds. June 12.  They picked up trash out of the creek, around the building, and on the Foundation lot to the east.

Teens Inc. Youth Corp weeded and removed heavy trash on June20, 2013.  Supervisor Jonathan Baumhover brought 6 teens to do a major weeding on library and foundation property.  Cost to the library $85.  

Rick Bertetto, fellow who has done hand shoveling for the library for the past 3 years is moving away.  If anyone knows someone interested in hand shoveling, let me know.

Gift of painting by Phillys Wright to the Library by Cathy Grace.  How to handle?  We do have a donation policy, but have not had anyone attempt to donate art.  Get Art Committee involved?  

The Board affirmed Gretchen’s thanks to Neli for her work to acquire the AWE Children’s Computer Learning Station, and to the  Taylor family for their generosity.

The Board discussed miscellaneous repairs completed by Dave Warner.  There is concern about an exterior light that appears to have been subject to an attempted theft.  It was determined that Library staff may need to be more vigilant about theft issues during the summer when there are more visitors to the area.  To this end, the Board suggested rekeying the electrical room after boiler repairs.

The Board considered whether the replacement Door Counter would fall under the Construction budget.  The matter was tabled until Andrea could be present to advise.

Karen will work with Andrea and Accounting Specialists on a Capitalization and Collection Assets Policy.  Collection Assets should be capitalized.  For primarily educational reasons, Emily would like to be stay informed of developments as the policy is drafted.
Handling of Cathy Grace’s donation will be tabled pending further consideration of a donations policy.  Wall space in the library is booked for the near future, giving the Board time for agreement on a potential policy.

President’s Report:

The Board reviewed Dani’s notes from the 5/9/13 conference call with representatives from Fransen-Pittman and MTech.  A third party will be sought to perform a water test determining if hard water is contributing to problems with calcium deposits in the boiler system’s treatment center.  
Vice President’s Report:
None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted the following written report along with monthly balance sheets:
1. As of May 31, 2013, we have approximately $69,267 in our checking account. We have approximately $37,567 in our Savings account, and $58,000 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $74,364.

2. Income in May 2013 was approximately $53,862 from Boulder County, $250 for a grant, and approximately $116.33 from copy/petty cash/interest.  Total Income for

May 2013 = $54,228.

3. May 2013 expenses totaled $71,700. Of that, $16,259 was for payroll, $3253 for books and materials, of which $2719 was for book purchase, $4320 for maintenance, of which $2200 was for landscaping (to be reimbursed from the construction account), $1375 was for attorney fees, and $43,385 was for the first bond repayment in 2013.

4. Please note on the budget vs actual that at this time we are over budget, by $440, for snow removal.  We can adjust as needed in the future.  The budget vs actual also reflects the library’s budget over with landscaping; however the most recent bill from 2012 will be reimbursed out of the construction account as approved by the board during the May 2013 board meeting.
The Board confirmed that the Budget Resolution was publically posted before the June meeting and the May minutes reflected that there would be further review by the Trustees.  Karen moved to adopt the 2012 budget.  Dani seconded.  The budget was unanimously adopted.

NEW BUSINESS

Karen presented her draft of “Guidelines for the Development and Implementation of Policies” for review.  Policy Review will also be an official agenda item on all future agendas.
Only current versions of policies will be publicized on the website.  Archived versions will not, in order to avoid confusion, however the Board’s discussion of each draft will be publicly available in the minutes.  
The Board also agreed that it should be the responsibility of the Library Director or designee to translate policies to procedure.  The Board emphasized that the staff should have input on whether policies are supporting their work.  To express this, it was agreed that section 3.3 might be renamed “Relevance and Verification” rather than “Compliance and Verification,” and the first sentence of this section might read “The Library Board will discuss with the Library Director that the staff is compliant with the current policies” rather than “The Library Board will confirm with the Library Director that the staff is compliant with the current policies.”  Also, compliance should be discussed periodically rather than as a permanent January agenda item, so might be reworded as being a permanent agenda item “once annually or as needed.”
This policy should include how to address rescinded policies and revisions.  It was agreed that a numbered place on the list of policies should remain for those that are rescinded noting that they are no longer active.  The State Library attorney should be contacted concerning the wording this part of the policy.
This policy will be renamed “Policy on Development and Implementation of Policies,” rather than “Guidelines for…”
Karen will amend the policy with current input, and the Board will revisit it when Andrea is present before agreeing to implement.
The Board decided to finish the discussion of the 'Policy on Policies,’ before beginning discussion of the Assets policies.
OLD BUSINESS
See the President’s report concerning how the Board is continuing to address problems with the heating system.
OTHER BUSINESS

Jim reported on his attendance at the Foundation’s most recent meeting and ongoing communication with the Foundation.  The Foundation would appreciate help with sorting for the upcoming Book Sale on July 27th-28th, which would help them to minimize transport efforts.  They would also appreciate help with set-up for the sale.  Set up will take place at 8am on Friday, July 26th.  There will be a volunteer sign-up list at the Library, and Foundation members can be contacted with questions.  In upcoming years, the monitor in the lobby could be used for publicizing volunteer opportunities related to the sale.  The Foundation has expressed that providing a list of contacts and titles of Foundation members as well as establishment of official communication channels between the Foundation, Board, and Library staff would be helpful.  The Board enthusiastically agrees.
ADJOURNMENT

The date for the next meeting will be 7/24/13, 7-9 p.m.

Emily moved to adjourn the meeting.  Larry seconded. Motion passed unanimously and meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

